Nov. 4, 2013

Ms. Kathryn Bruce Regional Director General Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada P.O. Box 1500 Yellowknife, NT X1A 2R3

Dear Ms. Bruce,

## **Environmental Monitoring Advisory Board - Diavik Project**

Please accept this as my resignation as the Canada representative on the Environmental Monitoring Advisory Board effective Dec. 1, 2013.

I appreciated the opportunity to serve on this board since its inception. Until a replacement can be named, I leave the position in good hands with alternate member Julian Kanigan

I would like to acknowledge the support I received from all the members and wish them, and the Board, success in their future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Floyd Adlem 5506-50A Ave.

Yellowknife, NT

X1A 1G3

Cc Environmental Monitoring Advisory Board